Annual Parish Meeting
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON
9th May 2022 At 7.30pm
 
	Present: 
Mary Budge (Chair)  
Richard Randall 
David Daniells 
Mervyn Stephens 
Brian Ruby
Ralph Hudson 
Steven Sandercock 
Stuart Maher 
Adrian Parsons 
Courtney Walters  
	In Attendance: 
Adele Jones (Parish Clerk)  
Mrs J Terry 
  


 
Meeting opened in the Village Hall at 7.37pm with the Chairman welcoming all present. 
 
1. RECEIVING APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
1.1 No Apologies 

2. The Minutes from the AGM on 17 May 2021 were agreed and signed by the Chairman. Proposed 1st Cllr R Randall 2nd Cllr B Ruby. All Cllrs in favour.   
 
3. CHAIRMANS REPORT
First of all, I would like to thank the Councillors who have joined the Council in the last twelve months and all those who put their names forward for the May Elections.  I would also like to express my sincere thanks to Adele who has helped me tremendously throughout the year.  We as a Council have now got a fabulous play area which is regularly used.  This was thanks to the 106 monies received from the new houses built behind the Council houses.  I would especially like to thank Cllr Randall for all the work he put in during installations etc.  We have held several site meetings throughout the year but I feel we all benefit from these being able to see the actual site and get the feel for the future development.  Councillors have attended carious meetings on our behalf such as the Plusha junction, Climate change and the Launceston Network Committee, and have reported back to us at Parish Council Meetings.  We are still having a running battle with Biffa, having paid the requested amounts, they are now demanding the VAT which they omitted.  Adele and I are struggling with the internet backing having visited the Launceston and Liskeard Branches on various occasions.  I had an email on Friday now requesting the minutes of the meeting when it was agreed to do internet banking.  Hopefully we will be accepted soon.  The next projects now underway is the Jubilee Weekend and then the main aim is to complete the new cemetery now we have got the permission for change of use.  Thank you to Cllr Hudson for taking on the Role of Governor to Coads Green School. 
May I thank you all for the help and support you have given me in the last year. 
 
4.	OPEN SESSION 
4.1 	No Discussion 


Meeting ended at 1943pm.  
Signature and Date of Chairman 				
